
Parents meet 2023-24 

Introduction 

The parents' meeting took place on April 13th, 2024, from 2:00 PM to 4:00 PM, in the 

Yellow Seminar Hall, Yashoda Technical Campus, Satara. Dr. P. R. Badadapure, the Principal 

of Yashoda Technical Campus, Dr. Amol Baride, the Head of the Basic Science & Humanities 

Department, all the faculties of Basic science & Humanities Department, and parents were 

present for the meeting. 

Prof. Salunkhe S. A. welcomed all the dignitaries onto the stage. 

 

The program commenced with the lighting of the lamp and Saraswati Puja performed 

by the dignitaries. Principal Dr. P. R.Badadapure felicitated the parent representatives, Mrs. 

Sawant and Mr. Gujar, by presenting them with momentos and bouquets. 

Following this, Dr. Amol Baride, the HOD of the Basic Science & Humanities 

Department, felicitated Principal of the college Dr. Badadapure P. R. & Prof. Gawade Sir.  

 

 



HOD Review about Academics 

Dr. Amol Baride, the HOD of the Basic Science and Humanities Department, provided 

a review of the academic activities conducted so far. He mentioned about Induction Program 

where the department welcomed students to the campus by organizing an induction program, 

which likely aimed to orient new students to the academic environment and resources available. 

Then he spoke about various competitions and celebrations were organized for the 

overall development of the students. These included events like the clay car-making 

competition, Teachers' Day celebrations, Ram Lalla Pran Pratishthan, Annual Sports and the 

annual day celebration. These activities likely aimed to foster creativity, camaraderie among 

students, and cultural engagement within the campus community. 

He also focused on Expert Lectures conducted in the department. The department 

organized expert lectures by subject specialists. These lectures may have covered various topics 

relevant to the students' academic and professional development, providing them with insights 

from industry professionals and experts in their respective fields. 

Parent interaction 

The parent interaction session after the Heads of Department (HOD) review was quite 

positive. Getting suggestions from parents can be invaluable for improving the overall 

experience for students. And receiving nice reviews from parents about the college, along with 

their appreciation for the faculty's efforts towards student growth and personal attention, is 

definitely a testament to the hard work being put in by everyone involved. It's great to hear that 

the college is providing excellent facilities for students as well. Positive feedback like this can 

boost morale and motivate everyone to keep up the good work! 

 

 



 

 

Parent Suggestions 

Couple of parents has suggested, Parents WhatsApp group should be formed. It is a 

convenient way to gather feedback and ensure that parents feel involved in their children's 

education. It's a platform that many are comfortable with and can easily access, which 

encourages participation. 

Parents has suggested to arrange remedial lectures for subjects from the first semester, 

it's a proactive approach to helping students overcome any challenges they may have faced. 

These extra sessions can provide valuable support and assistance in understanding the material 

better, ultimately helping students succeed. It shows a commitment to student success and 

ensuring that no one is left behind. 

Parent Meet should be conducted with their ward. So that whatever discussions and 

decisions will be taken here will be automatically conveyed to the students.  

 



Principal Sir address 

It's wonderful to hear that Dr. P. R. Badadapure, the Principal, welcomed suggestions 

from parents and took the time to interact with them. This open communication between the 

administration and parents fosters a collaborative environment focused on improving students' 

academic experiences. Dr. Badadapure's commitment to considering parent suggestions and 

working towards enhancing academic outcomes demonstrates a dedication to continuous 

improvement. 

Additionally, expressing gratitude to parents for their valuable time and emphasizing 

the importance of their cooperation further strengthens the partnership between the college and 

parents. By acknowledging the contributions of parents and encouraging their involvement, Dr. 

Badadapure is fostering a supportive community where everyone is invested in the success of 

the students. 

 

Vote of Thanks 

Professor S.N. Sable's vote of thanks beautifully encapsulates gratitude for everyone 

involved in the parent meeting. Thanking parents for dedicating their valuable time underscores 

the importance of their involvement in their children's education. Expressing appreciation to 

Principal, Dr. P.R. Badadapure for attending the meeting emphasizes the principal's support 

and commitment to engaging with parents. 

Furthermore, acknowledging the Dr. Baride Amol, Head of Department (HOD) of Basic 

Science and Humanities for organizing the parent meet highlights the collaborative effort 

behind the successful execution of such events. Finally, recognizing all the individuals 

involved in coordinating and contributing to the program demonstrates a sense of unity and 

appreciation for teamwork.  

 

 

Parent Meet Co-ordinator                                 HOD                                Principal  



Action taken 

1 As per suggestion given by parents WhatsApp group of parents has formed. 

2 As per suggestion given by parents remedial classes has been stared from 15th April 2024. 

3.As per suggestion given by parents students will be present along with parents for next    

meet. 












































